[image: image1.png]


Workington Town Council

Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, 

Workington, Cumbria, CA14 2QG

Telephone: 01900 702986

Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Minutes of the EGM of Workington Town Council held at 7pm on Monday 24th April 2023 at the Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, Workington.

	Carole Armstrong
	Apologies
	Paul Larkin
	Present

	Ryan Briggs
	Dispensation
	Antony McGuckin
	Apologies

	Barbara Cannon 
	Present
	Sean Melton
	Apologies

	Beth Dixon
	Present
	Billy Miskelly
	Present

	David Farrar
	Present
	Patricia Poole
	Present

	Sue Fryer
	Apologies
	Denise Rollo
	Present

	Deb Garton
	Apologies
	Neil Scofield 
	Apologies

	Ged Glaister
	Not present
	Paul Scott
	Not present

	Hilary Harrington
	Not present
	Stephen Stoddart
	Not present

	Michael Heaslip
	Present
	Lynda Williams
	Not present 

	Bernadette Jones 
	Present
	Ellie Wood 
	Present 

	Jacqueline Kirkbride
	Apologies
	
	


In attendance: Culture and Events Team Leader
EM18. 
 Apologies

The Council received and noted apologies from…

Cllr Carole Armstrong – family commitments 

Cllr Ryan Briggs – dispensation
Cllr Sue Fryer – ill health
Cllr Debbie Garton – work commitments

Cllr Jacqueline Kirkbride – family commitments

Cllr Antony McGuckin – work commitments 

Cllr Sean Melton – out of the country
Cllr Neil Schofield – work commitments 
Resolution: To note apologies.
EM19. 
Declarations of Interest

None
EM20.
Exclusion of Press and Public (Public Bodies Admission to Meetings Act 1960)

The Council resolved to exclude the press and public from any personal staff details. 
EM21
Proper Officer
Cllr David Farrar informed the Council that the Town Clerk had been signed off sick for the last month and passed on the best wishes of the council to the Town Clerk.  

Cllr David Farrar proposed that given the long term absence of the Town Clerk; the Culture and Events Team leader be appointed as Deputy Proper Officer to cover in the absence of the Town Clerk.
Cllr Farrar proposed that to acknowledge this, after 28 days of ‘acting up’, the new Deputy Proper Officer should receive a 10% pay increase, which would be reviewed at an appropriate time.

The proposal was seconded by Cllr Michael Heaslip.

The Mayor asked for a vote.  All Cllrs present voted FOR the proposal, therefore the proposal was passed. 

Resolution: To appoint the Culture and Events Team Leader as Deputy Proper Officer to act in the absence of the Town Clerk, with a 10% pay increase after 28 days of ‘acting up’. 

The meeting ended at 7.04pm.
